Operations Committee Minutes

November 9, 2015
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present: Heather Gleason, Nancy Haag, Diane Halvorson, Connie Hines, Gretchen Spear and Reggie Worlds
REA Committee

Reggie Worlds reports that there is a new DEED committee for Re-Employment Assistance (REA) with primary focus on participants receiving unemployment insurance.  They would like to have more “Fast Forward” workshops and smooth transition to Job Service staff.  Participants will have to attend a UI session and a Creative Job Search class.  Another focus includes computer literacy in partnership with Adult Basic Education.
DEED Budgets

Reggie Worlds reports that DEED continues to look at ways to reduce costs. 
Staff Updates

Reggie Worlds reported that he is still working on refilling Alison’s position.  There will also be a local TAA Specialist.   
New Ulm Lease

Nancy Haag reported that MVAC is working on a multi-year lease.  She will let the group know the results of the negotiations.  
WIOA Youth Recruitment

Nancy Haag MVAC continues to recruit for eligible out-of-school youth.

Dislocated Worker Recruitment

Connie Hines reported that with low unemployment Job Service staff have attend the UI orientation to connect with eligible dislocated workers.  The UI Staff have provided a list of participants for Job Service staff to follow-up with. The strategy has been implemented in Fairmont and will be started in Mankato.  
GCDF Training

There was discussion on the feedback from staff that are taking the GCDF class.  There seems to be consensus that although the class is a lot of work, the information and experience has been very valuable.  
Training Team

Heather Gleason reported that the Training Day focused on Women In Non-Traditional careers was held on October 29th.  The main speaker was Lori Hodapp and she focused on challenging clients and our own perceptions about non-traditional careers.  There was also a panel of representatives from the trades and a panel featuring local women in non-traditional careers.  A committee of staff developed brochures and resources on non-traditional careers which are available at http://www.workforcecouncil.org/nontradcareers/   
Continuous Improvement Team

Heather Gleason reported that the Continuous Improvement Team recently coordinated the fire safety drills.  All of the WorkForce Centers and few county offices participated in the practice drill.  In addition, the team is also reviewing the results of the self-assessment where staff evaluated the Workforce Center System. The top areas of improvement included Marketing/Outreach, Services to Employers, Communication and Safety.  One of the recommendations from the team was to focus a future training day on safety.  Lastly, there is still a vacancy on the team for a representative from the Fairmont WorkForce Center.

New Data Privacy Forms 
Heather Gleason reported that DEED has issued two new documents including 1.) Notice to the Public – Equal Opportunity is the Law Poster and 2.) How We Use Your Personal Information/Equal Opportunity Is the Law.  Both documents are effective December 1, 2015.     
Year End Data 

Heather Gleason requested year end data from partnering agencies for our program year report.   

Fund Review
The next fund review with providers was scheduled for January 11th.  
NEG Services Plan

Diane Halvorson reported that the state wrote a National Emergency Grant to provide OJT, apprenticeship and classroom training to Dislocated Workers.  The goal is to serve 65 individuals.  The total grant is $295,000 for South Central over two years.  Diane is working on a service plan that is due this Friday. 
Incumbent Worker Services

Diane Halvorson reported that incumbent worker funding is available to provide training to update the skill levels of current workers.  The process will be similar to special grant plant closures so when we have a company with a need we can apply for specific funding for that employer.  
SNAP Committee

Diane Halvorson is serving on a state SNAP committee that is focused on getting federal match dollars for Minnesota.  There is going to be another Pathways to Prosperity grant opportunity in January and there are thoughts to focus the next grant on SNAP participants.  
CAP

Diane Halvorson reported that the Cost Allocation Plan committee is recommending that when a new lease is signed that all of the subleases also adhere to that lease agreement.
Regional Planning

Diane Halvorson reported that Southwest Minnesota had their regional planning.  Staff from Southwest and Southeast are planning to meet to discuss similarities and differences to identify priorities and strategies.  

Rural Career Coordinator

State legislature made funding available to hire rural career coordinators to coordinate with local high schools for the region.  It would also include outreach to employers. The Request for Proposal for these funds was submitted and notifications are expected soon. 

Incentive Funds

Diane Halvorson reported that $30,000 will be available in our area for regional planning and implementation.  Strategies to utilize these funds will align with recommendations from the regional planning events in South Central and Southwest Minnesota. 
Next Steps for Council

Diane Halvorson reported that we will be providing a summary of the regional planning and governing documents at the December Council meeting. 
National Association of Workforce Boards Trailblazer Award
Diane Halvorson reported that South Central and Southwest are planning to submit a nomination for the NAWB Trailblazer Award for regional planning.

